## **GREATERLONDON** AUTHORITY

(By email)

Our Ref: MGLA170220-2944

11 March 2020

Dear

Thank you for your request for information which the Greater London Authority (GLA) received on 17 February 2020. Your request has been dealt with under the Environmental Information Regulations (EIR) 2004.

## You asked for:

In the recent debate on the adoption of the new London Plan the Mayor stated that Local Plans had been received from all London boroughs although some were in draft form.

Would you please provide the following information:

- i. Has a Local Plan been received from Ealing and if so what is its title, status (draft/final) and date?
- ii. Have any other relevant plans been provided by Ealing i.e. neighbourhood plans or plans for development at cross rail transport nodes.?
- iii. Will you provide copies of all of the local plans for Ealing relevant to the London Planheld by the Mayor's office.

Having reviewed the transcript<sup>1</sup> of the Mayor's plenary meeting it appears that Joanne McCartney AM was referring to the submission of a reduction and recycling plan from the boroughs in line with the Mayor's Environment Strategy by the end of last year. However, in response to your request:

- i. Since the consultation of the draft Local Plan on the 1st December 2017, the Mayor has not received a Local Plan from Ealing.
- ii. Since the consultation of the draft new London Plan on 1st December 2017, the Mayor has received the following consultations from Ealing: Acton Hill Neighbourhood Forum Application for designation. This was received on the 8th May 2019
- iii. The Mayor's office does not hold any Local Plans for Ealing. These will all be on Ealing's web-site or available from the Council offices or a Local Library.

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> https://www.london.gov.uk/moderngov/documents/b18961/Minutes%20-%20Appendix%203%20-%20Transcript%200A%20Thursday%2006-Feb-2020%2010.00%20London%20Assembly%20Plenary.pdf?T=9

If you have any further questions relating to this matter, please contact me, quoting the reference at the top of this letter.

Yours sincerely

## Senior Strategic Planner

If you are unhappy with the way the GLA has handled your request, you may complain using the GLA's FOI complaints and internal review procedure, available at:

 $\frac{https://www.london.gov.uk/about-us/governance-and-spending/sharing-our-information/freedom-information}{}$